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Commodoreôs Comments 

The hard part for me in writing 

this monthly article is not sin-

gling out individuals and rec-

ognizing their contribution to 

the club over the course of the 

year. To do so would result in 

a long list of thankyous each 

month. That said, I really do 

want to thank all of you who 

helped in the planning, prepa-

rations and running of our 

Open Day this year. As I allud-

ed to in last monthôs article the 

day represents an important 

source of new members and in 

that regard the day was a great 

success. But more than this it 

demonstrates just how much 

good will there is within the 

club and just what a great 

membership we have. The club 

house and grounds looked fan-

tastic, the newly installed para-

sols provided much needed 

shelter from the elements, our 

card-less payment system 

streamlined the whole process 

of enrollment, and the atmos-

phere throughout the day and 

into the evening, for all who 

stayed on for a well-deserved 

drink in the bar afterwards was 

great. In terms of visitors, this 

year was no busier than the 

previous year, but I think 

what marks this year out and 

a testament to the great efforts 

in advertising and publicising 

the event, is the quality of the 

visitors.  

On that note I would like to 

extend a warm welcome to all 

our new members. Joining 

our ranks; we have 18 new 

members, taking our total 

membership to 183. We pride 

ourselves on being a friendly 

and welcoming club and I 

look forward to meeting you 

all in the coming weeks, ei-

ther on or off the water and 

hope your time at Ogston is 

both enjoyable and blessed 

with great sailing. 

In connection with the RYAôs 

Push the Boat Out initiative 

the club was asked by the 

RYA to host BBC Radio Der-

by for a sailing taster session 

on Friday 6th May. Our Open 

Day falls outside the initia-

tiveôs window; nevertheless, 

the producers were looking to 

present a view of sailing from 

the perspective of the presenter 

Sally Pepperôs two young chil-

dren. Although not a live 

broadcast, microphones were 

ever present to record every 

word, along with impromptu 

interviews. On hand were Har-

vey and Roscoe Martin to take 

the boys out in a RS Feva ï not 

everyone can say their first 

sailing experience was with 

World and European Champi-

ons. With warm afternoon sun-

shine and a light breeze all 

were able to experience Ogston 

at its finest and judging by the 

reaction of the young boys our 

sport should receive some pos-

itive publicity when the show 

airs.     

Lastly I would just like to say 

how great it is to see the club 

so busy in recent weeks, all en-

joying the warm spring sun-

shine.  

Rob Spencer 

Commodore  

www.ogstonsc.co.uk 

https://twitter.com/Ogstonsailing 

http://www.facebook.com/ogstonsailingclub
https://twitter.com/Ogstonsailing


Getting onto the water 

VERY IMPORTANT 

It is a condition of the Powerboatsô 

insurance that whilst any Vessel is 

being used as a Safety Boat there 

must be a minimum of two Safety 

Officers on board and in charge 

who have both completed the 

'Safety Familiarisation Courseô as 

a minimum qualification.   Please 

help Dave Driffill to compile a 

register of everyoneôs training.   

He has a form which we ask all 

members to complete and return 

ASAP.    

If you have not attended the Safety 

Familiarisation Course please con-

tact Dave Driffill 

at   daved.ff3449@gmail.com . 

OODs please can you put out a 

white óSOCIAL SAILô sign on 

sheet each day and place it on the 

daily results board. 

All Sailors 

I have been asked by several 

OODs and DO1s to remind sailors 

that when you SIGN ON can you 

please PRINT YOUR NAME 

clearly. 

At the end of pursuit races,  could 

sailors please remember to contin-

ue sailing in position after the 1st 

sound signal until the 2nd sound 

signal.   This is to give the OOD/

DO1 time to log your positions. 

When ashore, please remember to 

SIGN OFF after a race, this tells 

Safety that you are safely ashore.   

If it is a Pursuit race, please re-

member to put what boat is in front 

and behind you at the 1st sound 

signal.  This declaration of your 

position serves as a check for the 

OOD. 

It has been good to see Social 

sailors on the water taking the 

opportunity to sail whilst racing is 

taking place with some 15 people 

signing on since the last newslet-

ter.   The warm weather recently 

has made sailing very pleasura-

ble.   Hopefully weôll continue to 

have favourable sailing condi-

tions.   Why not come on down to 

the club and have a sail while the 

safety cover is on for the racing 

and stay for a chat in the club-

house after.    

When you come down PLEASE 

SIGN ON printing your name 

clearly either to Race (blue sheet) 

or Social Sail (white sheet), if So-

cial sailing please also let the 

OOD know (via the radio) that 

you are sailing so they can advise 

you where the racing will be hap-

pening.   Also remember to SIGN 

OFF when you have finished 

EACH RACE or when you are 

packing up for the day if Social 

Sailing.   If you use a Club Boat 

can you please fill in a Usage Log 

with your details and the diary.   

Please can you put the Usage log 

in the bulldog clip on the Daily 

Results Board.    

If you sail outside of normal race 

times, can you please fill out a 

Safety Log, a Social Sail Sign On 

sheet and Club Boat log and Dia-

ry if used.   These forms are all 

together on the Management and 

Sailing Committee noticeboard, 

the sheets then need to go onto 

the Daily Results Board. 

The sailing season is well under-

way.   Where are all the Enter-

prises?    

On Saturday 23rd April, we had 

the second Premier Event of the 

year, the Regatta Bowl which was 

a one day event this year in re-

sponse to the member survey.   

There were 16 boats signed on to 

sail and the weather was sunny but 

cold.   The wind was around 

10mph, NE-N-NW, variable and 

gusty.   The Regatta Bowl was won 

by Harry Briddon in his Phantom, 

second was Simon Law and Joy 

Mapp in their Albacore, third was 

Martin Honnor sailing his Solo.   

1st Lady was Joy Mapp. Eric 

Green, who was sailing his Laser 

was awarded the Amber Bowl for 

most improved sailor during the 

event.   Juniors where have you 

gone?   You missed the Junior Tro-

phy and medals for 1st, 2nd, 3rd.   

Well done to all who sailed. 

The 2nd Hoggard race saw 32 boats 

racing. Well done to Glyn Rawson 

and Kent Martin who had rather 

more boats than normally sail on a 

Wednesday evening. 

The Saturday General Handicap 

series has finished with 34 sailors 

signing on with 6 qualifiers.  1st  

Adam Hague, 2nd John Mellors, 3rd 

Don Spencer. 

The new EARLY NOVICE SE-

RIES for Junior and Novice Sailors 

begins on Saturday 4th June start-

ing at 12.30pm.   The Novice jun-

ior sailors are having 2 series, each 

with 5 races with 1 discard, with 

prizes for each series.   The Novice 

adult sailors will have 10 races in 

the  series with 2 discards and one 

set of prizes. 

Both adult and junior training will 

finish in time for the start.    It is 

hoped that this will encourage nov-

ices and juniors to take part for the 

TROPHIES.   If you want to take 

part in these races but aren't sure 



please contact me (as detailed be-

low) and I will help you in any 

way I can or find someone else to 

help you.  The more who sail this 

series the more you all benefit 

from it.   Then join us in the club-

house after sailing. 

The EARLY NOVICE SERIES on 

4th June, 18th June, 2nd July, 16th 

July, 23rd July, and the LATE 

NOVICE SERIES on 10th Septem-

ber, 17th September, 24th Septem-

ber, 8th October, 15th October.    

These 5 Race Series are to be run 

separately to other racing and 

should be a short 30 minute, trian-

gular course.    

Early Junior novice series Trophy  

Late Junior Novice Series Trophy 

If you sign up for duties on these 

dates, please note that you will 

need to be at the club for 11.30am 

as the Novice Race start is 

12.30pm. 

Open meetings and Premier 

events in June. 

Please note that boats need to be 

sailed to their Class Rules and 

that there is NO SOCIAL SAIL-

ING on either Opens or Premier 

events. 

The Laser and Solo Open meeting 

is on Sunday 5th June.   Also the 

Flying Fifteen Open is on 11th & 

12th June alongside normal club 

racing .   The Junior open is on 

the 25th June. 

On Sunday 19th June we have the 

PRESIDENTôS Trophy which is a 

one day Premier event this year.   

Duty members need to be at the 

club for 1000hrs.  The first race 

will not start before 1100hrs.   

There will be 4 races to be sailed, 

with 3 races to qualify.   Possible 

format of race 1 then lunch, fol-

lowed by 2nd+3rd back to back, 

then a break and 4th race.   This is 

one of our Premier Events and is 

open to all club members to race. 

On Friday 15th April we had the 

Rules of Sailing explained to us 

by Nadina Lincoln who is an 

RYA Racing Rules Expert.   It 

was great to see over fifty mem-

bers attending the session, includ-

ing some Junior sailors.   She ex-

plained that there are 4 basic rules 

to note which are,  

Rule 14 ï A boat shall AVOID 

CONTACT with another. This 

ALWAYS APPLIES. 

When Racing, 

Rule 10 ï PORT and STAR-

BOARD 

Rule 11 ï WINDWARD / LEE-

WARD 

Rule 12 ï AHEAD / ASTERN 

Nadina then went on to explain 10 

rules in more detail with scenarios.   

Many questions and scenarios 

where discussed and clarified.   

The 10 Rules Explained were:- 

Rule 10 Rule 10 --  PortPort--StarboardStarboard 

Rule 11Rule 11--  Windward/LeewardWindward/Leeward 

Rule 12Rule 12--  Ahead/AsternAhead/Astern 

Rule 13 Rule 13 ïïWhile tackingWhile tacking 

Rule 14 Rule 14 --  Avoiding contactAvoiding contact 

Rule 15 Rule 15 ïï  Acquiring right of wayAcquiring right of way 

Rule 16 Rule 16 ïï  Changing courseChanging course 

Rule 17 Rule 17 ïï  Overlap to leewardOverlap to leeward 

Rule 18 Rule 18 ïï  Rounding MarksRounding Marks 

Rule 19 Rule 19 --  obstructionsobstructions 

 

Thanks go to Don Spencer for ar-

ranging the session.   Certainly an 

evening to repeat on an Annual 

basis, especially next year as the 

revised rules come into effect.   

Members attending included nov-

ice sailors, thru to World Champi-

ons, and I think I can say that eve-

ryone learned something new. 

Travellers 

Some members travel to open 

meetings and events away from 

Ogston to compete. If you are one 

of these, please let me know how 

you get on and where you've been.   

We are interested and the sailing 

committee has a number trophies 

to allocate at the end of the year 

pertaining to competition away 

from the club.    

Eddie Pope has been flying the 

flag away from Ogston, having 

attended all 4 Comet opens so far 

in 2016. He managed to win at 

Frensham Pond SC and Hunts SC, 

and came second at Shearwater 

SC. He did less well in the strong 



winds at Fishers Green SC, but 

says he was looking after his body 

after his hip replacement last No-

vember!   Over the weekend of 7th 

& 8th May he sailed at Sutton 

Bingham SC near Yeovil in Som-

erset. This is one of 2 Champion-

ship events, the other being the Na-

tionals. After Saturday he was ly-

ing in 2nd place overall with finish-

es of 2nd, 3rd & 4th in light to mod-

erate conditions. With two races on 

Sunday he was still in with a 

chance of winning, but the wind 

was rather too strong and it proved 

a bit of disaster.   In the first race 

he went the wrong way up the first 

beat and could only pull through to 

7th. He was still in with a chance of 

2nd overall if he could discard the 

7th and have a top 3 finish. So he 

decided to go for the best start at 

the favoured committee boat. 

However, he was squeezed out and 

ended up colliding with and be-

coming entangled with the com-

mittee boat! This forced his retire-

ment and relegated him to 5th over-

all.  

Roscoe Martin went to the RS Tera 

Start of Seasons at Northampton 

sailing club and after a tricky 

weekend came 6th overall. Win-

ning the last race in style.   He's 

also been to Oxford for the last Na-

tional Squad training weekend of 

the winter.   In the next few weeks 

he's travelling to the Isle of Man 

for the Youth Championships and 

to Weymouth for the Feva Nation-

als. 

Harvey meanwhile has been to 

Pwllheli for the Welsh Youth 

Championships.   He swapped 

helms in the 29er for the event as 

Bobby is busy revising for his 

AS's, and sailed with Tom Bale.   

Together they bagged 6 bullets, 

winning the championships.   Har-

vey's next event is a Grand Prix at 

Grafham. 

A correction to the results for Ben 

Knott at Burton DYS, he came 1st 

in the Junior group sailing.   On 7th 

May, 6 of our youth sailors com-

peted in DYS at Errwood, 19 boats 

signed on to sail. Their results are:  

James Daniels 4th 4th 4th finish 4th  

Kieran Goodliffe 10th 6th 6th finish 

6th  

Thomas Cashin 9th 5th 9th finish 7th  

Birtie West 8th 10th 7th finish 9th  

James Goodliffe 7th 12th 20th finish 

10th  

Jake Simms 11th 9th 12th finish 11th  

Martin Honnor has been away sail-

ing his Solo at the Welsh Sea 

Championship at South Caernar-

vonshire Yacht Club, Abersoch, 

Pwllheli coming 17th out of 23 

boats, with 10th, 9th, 24th, 24th.   He 

has also sailed his Enterprise with 

Victoria Gomm at the Enterprise 

Inlands at Bristol Corinthian Yacht 

Club coming 4th out of 50 boats, 

with 46 points after nine races. 

Adam Hague sailed his Laser at 

Carsington SC coming 12th, with 

9th, 12th, 23rd out of 22 boats. 

Well done to all sailors and fair 

winds for the all your sailing. 

New Members Night date has 

CHANGED to Saturday 2nd July.   

Please put the date in your diaries. 

Come for a sail, stay for food and 

welcome our new members to the 

club.   Further details to follow. 

The Sailability Group is running 

taster sessions on the first Saturday 

morning of each month between 

May and September.   Please con-

tact Gillian Bates at  gille-

an@sky.com 

Duties 

If you have already signed up for 

your duties A BIG THANKS.  

All our sailing takes place at 

Ogston thanks to you the club 

members who volunteer their time 

to organize sailing and provide 

safety throughout the sailing sea-

son.  

A vital duty as Vice Commodore is 

to organize and manage sailing.   

This can only happen with YOUR 

HELP.   This is your club and we 

all (16years+) need to volunteer for 

3 duties per year.   These should 

normally include 1 Saturday, 1 

Sunday and 1 Wednesday.   The 

sailing calendar is available on Du-

tyman to sign up for your duties.    

I would also like to remind mem-

bers that SO1 and SO2 must have 

previously attended the clubôs safe-

ty familiarisation course and SO1 

to have experience in safety duties.   

If you do not have experience, 

please opt for the SO2 role to al-

low yourself to gain experience.    

If you havenôt signed up for your 3 

duties, can you please look at your 

calendar and the DUTY LIST later 

in the newsletter.   The duties 

which need volunteers are high-

lighted.   Can you please sign up as 

soon as possible.    

Can you help in the Bar? 

I would like to ask members if an-

yone would be able to help on a 

rota basis with the bar after sailing 

on Wednesday evening, Saturday 

or Sunday afternoons or at club 

events.   Simon and Jess Law are 

regulars providing the bar at the 



moment.   But I feel a rota with 

several people would spread this 

task. 

Please contact Simon by email   

slaw8135@gmail.com     or    Tel:   

01246 865173 

óTuesday Clubô 

The óTuesday Clubô volunteers 

continue their work with ongoing 

maintenance to club equipment.   

Our thanks must go to Harry Pye 

and his great team of volunteers 

for all their continuous hard work.    

Boat Park 

Please can you clearly mark all 

trailers that are in the boat park 

with some identification as to who 

they belong to or what boat it be-

longs to ASAP. 

Please remember to check your 

boats tie-downs are secure. 

If you are looking at getting or 

have a new dinghy why not talk to 

the Fleet Captains or a member 

who has the same boat about how 

they get the best from their boat.   

Your Fleet Captains will be able to 

help you find someone who can 

help you setup or tune your boat.   

Also your fleet captains may be 

able to help you find someone to 

mentor or buddy you. 

Fleet Captains:- 

Handicap (Fast) ï Don Spencer 

Handicap (Slow) ï Colin Coombs 

Enterprise ï Matt Rawson 

Laser ï Steve Ball. 

Please remember that various 

changes have been made to the 

sailing instructions and infor-

mation in the handbook. 

Please continue to send me your 

COMMENTS and FEEDBACK 

to 

vicecommodore@ogstonsc.co.uk  

Hope to see you on the water. 

Paula Tyers 

Vice Commodore    Email    

vicecommodore@ogstonsc.co.uk     

Tel:    01335 324071 

 

Social Update May/

June 2016 

A big thank you to all those who 

helped on the Open Day, especially 

for those in the Galley and BBQ 

who all did a sterling job. Coming 

up for the rest of this year we will 

have some fantastic events includ-

ing the ever popular family favour-

ites the Pig Roast and Halloween.  

Following feedback from the re-

cent survey we have decided to 

reduce the number of organised 

Social events this year and give 

members the opportunity to organ-

ise more informal events around 

their personal availability and the 

sailing calendar. I am more than 

happy to help organise these events 

so please feel free to contact me 

with your ideas, suggestions and 

any queries. 

We really appreciate your support 

at the Socials so please make a 

note in your diaries of the dates 

below and come along to join in 

the fun, also keep an eye out for 

information regarding any other 

events through future newsletters 

and posters in the club along with 

notices on Dutyman. 

This is your opportunity to get in-

volved and have an input, if you 

have any requests or suggestions 

please let me know: 

June 18th ï Ogstonôs Annual Pig 

Roast: At this popular event we 

will have live entertainment from 

Saxy playing alongside their fab 

DJ and any requests. Please pay in 

advance at the Bar. Ticket prices 

include all food and entertainment: 

Ã12 Adult Ã6 Child (16 and Un-

der). Camping is available and usu-

ally many do ;) Keep your diary 

free!! 



Committee Bits 

Sailing Comm. meeting ï Mon 

9th May. 

The Laser Fleet Captain put in a 

request to upgrade the boat to be 

lent out by selling the present two 

boats and buying a better one. 

There was a discussion about the 

format for running the new Nov-

ice Saturday series and what priz-

es are to be awarded. 

The situation relating to the insur-

ance for the Clubôs power boats 

was discussed. No one under 18 

can drive the boats, and everyone 

must have completed at least the 

Clubôs safety familiarisation 

course. 

Concern was expressed about the 

late starting of races. It was agreed 

that OODôs should be encouraged 

to minimise any delayðSenior 

flag officers to offer advice to 

OODôs on sailing days. 

A concern was raised about óBack 

to Backô racing on Sundays. It 

was agreed that the current rules 

are satisfactory but can be re-

viewed at the end of year if it this 

turns out to be an issue.  

 

If any member would like to know 

a little more about any of these 

points, then they are welcome to 

speak to any member of either 

committee.  

The next meetings are planned 

for:  

Management ï Thurs 9th June  

Sailing ï Monday 6th June 

All members are invited to attend 

these meetings as an observer.

  

 

  

July 2nd  _  New Members Even-

ing ï come along for a fun even-

ing and meet the new members. 

Food is available, please contact 

Paula Tyers, Vice Commodore, 

for further information. 

Date July TBC ï Junior Fleet 

Gala 

October 29th ï Halloween: Ever 

popular with lots of fun, fireworks 

and games for all the family to 

enjoy. Food will be available for 

purchase on the night and there 

will be lots of prizes including one 

each for best adult and best child 

fancy dress. 

November 18th  ï Dinner Dance. 

Further details will be available 

nearer the time.  

December 26th ï Commodoreôs 

Boxing Day Bash. Enjoy an ex-

hilarating race followed by mulled 

wine, a buffet and plenty of so-

cialising. 

January 1st 2017 ï New Years 

Day óFaithô Lunch 

Please make a note of these dates 

and as always if you have any ide-

as or would like to make any sug-

gestions for a Social event please 

let me know. You can contact me 

on 01773 590523 or by e-mail at 

ahughes9@btinternet.com 

I look forward to seeing you all at 

the above throughout 2016 and 

wish you all a very happy and suc-

cessful sailing year. 

Andrea   

To all members 

Please note that the clubôs power-

boats insurance has changed and it 

now means that anybody who 

drives a boat with an engine ie, 

Ribs, Dorys, Jaffa, Moby or Re-

treat need to have done an Ogston 

Safety Familiarisation Course or 

have a RYA Level 1 or RYA Lev-

el 2 to drive the boats. I know 

some of you have been in touch 

and people have had Dutyman 

emails and emails from me but 

this is very important. So please 

let me know if you have done any 

of these courses and if you have a 

level 1 or level 2, please send me 

a photo of it so I can keep it on 

file. If you have not done any of 

these courses, then please let me 

know and I can sort a course out. 

Note I didnôt have any records 

before I started as Rear Commo-

dore Safety, so please help me out 

and send me an email. I donôt 

want to have to go through the 

membersô book and ring every-

body. 

 You can still sign up for duties if 

you have not done these courses, 

but only SO2 or DO1. 

Thanks Dave Driffill   

daved.ff3449@gmail.com 



Regatta Bowl 2016 

Overall 
            

Rank Class SailNo HelmName CrewName Nett 

1st Phantom 1441 Harry Briddon   3 

2nd Albacore 8135 Simon Law Joy Mapp 7 

3rd Solo 5398 Martin Honnor   9 

4th RS Aero 9 1089 Kent Martin   12 

5th Flying Fifteen Classic 2736 Rod Shires Dave Marshall 13 

6th K1 53 Don Spencer   15 

7th Enterprise 22418 Andy Gomm Sarah Gomm 16 

8th Comet & Comet X 804 Edwin Pope   18 

9th Laser 89270 Mike Heap   24 

10th Laser 149 Eric Green   28 

Saturday General Handicap 

2016 
Main Fleet  

          

Rank Class SailNo HelmName Nett 

1st Laser 176533 A Hague 15 

2nd Solo 4951 J Mellors 16 

3rd K1 53 D Spencer 18 

4th Solo 4938 Paula Tyers 30 

5th Solo 5081 J Mann 40 

6th Challenger 230 Mark 57 

  FOR SALE 

Fifth share in Poppiento 

Poppiento is a 36' Westerly Conway, which is very well maintained and equipped.  Based at Preve-

za (on the Greek mainland near Corfu). 

The Westerly Conway is a ócentre cockpitô Ketch. It has bunks for 8 with a large rear cabin and 2 

heads. Standing room throughout. Easily sailed by 2 people, but with ample space for family or 

friends. 

Weekly flights from Manchester, Birmingham or Gatwick. Only 15 minute transfer. 

Extensive upgrades in recent years including new engine, sails, lazy jacks and bag system, ground 

tackle, water tank, DSC radio, holding tanks, fridge, cooker, dinghy, life raft, cockpit shower. Reg-

ular professional maintenance.  

Total running cost per share member last year was Ã1500 approx.  For this you have at least 5 

weeks available for sailing the stunning Ionian including Cephalonia, Ithaka, Lefkada, Paxos, Siv-

ota Islands, Corfu and many more small, remote islands and dozens of ñaway from it allò anchor-

ages. 

Several weeks available this year, including the school summer and half-term holidays. 

Ã6 000 ono 

Contact John Mellors   Tel 01773 874587 or 07511687036     email johnmeors55@gmail.com 



 

Peak Dinghy Spares 

   ï New Boats 

   ï Boat Repairs 

   ï Sail Repairs 

   ï Clothing 

   ï Chandlery 

   ï Accessories  

   ï North Sails 

Unit 14, Pavilion Workshops, Park 

Road. Holmewood, Chesterfield.  

S42 5UY 

We may be out collecting or delivering a boat so please 

ring first to avoid disappointment 

DUTY LIST  
The duties which need volunteers are highlighted.    

If you havenôt signed up for your 3 duties, can you please look at your calendar and sign up as soon as possi-

ble.    

Please therefore log in to Dutyman which can be accessed through the website: 

www.ogstonsc.co.uk  then ñThe Racingò, then ñDutymanò,  Or directly using this link: 

http://www.dutyman.biz/dm.aspx?id=O0001645 

If you have any questions regarding duties you can contact me via email or by telephone as detailed below. 

If you are available for duty on an Open event then you need to contact the people below. 

5/6   Laser and Solo Open   -   Steve Ball 

11+12/6   Flying 15 Open   -   Jon Ward 

25/6   Junior Open   -   Andy Thompson 

3/7   Enterprise Open   -   Matt Rawson 

Premier events   -   Paula Tyers 

on 19/6 duties will start at 1000hrs, 

on 4/9 as Sunday, 

on 1+2/10 to be advised as an Open 

18/9   Commodore's Firkin   -   Rob Spencer 

If you need any help to sign up for a duty please contact Paula Tyers by  

Email    vicecommodore@ogstonsc.co.uk  or  Tel:   01335 324071 

http://www.ogstonsc.co.uk
mailto:vicecommodore@ogstonsc.co.uk


 

TO DO YOUR DUTIES!  

If you havenôt signed up for your 3 duties, can you please look at your calendar and sign 

up as soon as possible.    

 

Please, therefore, log in to Dutyman which can be accessed through the website 

www.ogstonsc.co.uk   then ñThe Racingò, then ñDutymanò,  Or directly using this link: 

http://www.dutyman.biz/dmmainaspx?id=O0001645 

If you have any questions regarding duties you can contact me via email:  

vicecommodore@ogstonsc.co.uk or by telephone 

 

Paula Tyers 

Vice Commodore    Email    vicecommodore@ogstonsc.co.uk      Tel:    01335 324071 

If you have already signed up for your duties A BIG THANKS.  

All our sailing takes place at Ogston, thanks to you the club members who volunteer their time to 

organize sailing and provide safety throughout the sailing season.  

A vital duty as Vice Commodore is to organize and manage sailing.   This can only happen with 

YOUR HELP.   This is your club and we all (16years+) need to volunteer for 3 duties per year.   

These should normally include 1 Saturday, 1 Sunday and 1 Wednesday.   The sailing calendar for 

2016 is available on Dutyman to sign up for your duties.    

http://www.ogstonsc.co.uk/
https://dutyman.biz/dmmain.aspx?id=O0001645
mailto:vicecommodore@ogstonsc.co.uk
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Date Event OOD DO1 SO1 SO2 

21/05/2016 Summer General Handicap Lucy Price Lucy Price Kent MARTIN Kent MARTIN 

22/05/2016 Spring Class     Bryce HOWARD LOTTIE HOWARD 

25/05/2016 Early Pursuit PHIL WILSON Amy Wilson Jill DOWELL Jill DOWELL 

28/05/2016 Summer General Handicap COLIN COOMBS 
MICHAEL USH-
ERWOOD 

  Jonathan Leigh 

29/05/2016 Summer Class COLIN COOMBS   
MICHAEL USH-
ERWOOD 

Jeremy Daniels 

01/06/2016 Hoggard Trophy- Pursuit PAUL NOBLE GLYN RAWSON MARK TENNANT KEITH BURN 

04/06/2016 
Early Novice Series & Summer 
Gen. Handicap 

DAVID DRIFFILL ERIC GREEN   Jeremy Daniels 

05/06/2016 Laser & Solo Open Julia WARD   Kent MARTIN   

08/06/2016 Early Pursuit Harry BRIDDON Jessica LAW Chris Bridge Jonathan Leigh 

11/06/2016 
Summer General Handi-
cap+FF15 open 

Contact Jon Ward       

12/06/2016 Summer Class+FF15 open Contact Jon Ward       

15/06/2016 Early Pursuit 
SIMON 
KNIGHTON 

Sam KNIGHTON MIKE HEAP Mark Bonsall 

18/06/2016 
Early Novice Series & Summer 
Gen. Handicap 

DAVID HAM-
MOND 

Mark Bonsall   Jeremy Daniels 

19/06/2016 President's Trophy Dr NICK McLEOD 
ROBERT SPEN-
CER 

Contact Paula Tyers 

22/06/2016 Late Pursuit 
SIMON 
KNIGHTON 

Sam KNIGHTON MARK TENNANT KEITH BURN 

25/06/2016 Junior Open Contact Andy Thompson     

26/06/2016 Summer Class NOEL WILSON Paula WILSON     

29/06/2016 Late Pursuit DANIEL LAMING DR JOHN MANN Adam Hague Stuart Hague 

02/07/2016 
Early Novice Series & Summer 
Gen. Handicap 

DAVID DRIFFILL GUS HURRING 
MICHAEL 
BROWN 

KEITH STONE 

03/07/2016 Enterprise Open Contact Matt Rawson     

06/07/2016 Hoggard Trophy- Gen H/Cap   
ELIZABETH REV-
ELL 

Adam Hague Stuart Hague 

09/07/2016 Junior Gala By Invitation       

10/07/2016 Summer Class DANIEL LAMING       

13/07/2016 Late Pursuit   Gill Bates 
ELIZABETH REV-
ELL 

Heather Foort 

16/07/2016 
Early Novice Series & Summer 
Pursuit 

      
ALISTER DAN-
IELS 

17/07/2016 Summer Class         

20/07/2016 Late Pursuit     SEAN CASHIN Ken West 

23/07/2016 
Early Novice Series & Summer 
Pursuit 

      Ken West 

24/07/2016 Summer Scorcher DANIEL LAMING       

27/07/2016 Late Pursuit     SEAN CASHIN Ken West 

30/07/2016 Summer Pursuit   Gill Bates   Craig Harrison 

31/07/2016 Summer Scorcher         

03/08/2016 Hoggard Trophy- Pursuit DAVID WOOD DAVID JACKSON DAVID SMITH 
GRAHAM HICK-
LIN 

06/08/2016 Summer Pursuit DAVID WOOD DAVID JACKSON DAVID SMITH 
GRAHAM HICK-
LIN 

07/08/2016 Summer Scorcher DAVID WOOD DAVID WOOD DAVID SMITH 
GRAHAM HICK-
LIN 

10/08/2016 Late Pursuit Chris Bridge EDWIN POPE   
SEAN GOOD-
LIFFE 

13/08/2016 Summer Pursuit PHIL WILSON Amy Wilson   
ALISTER DAN-
IELS 
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Date Event OOD DO1 SO1 SO2 

14/08/2016 Summer Scorcher JOHN MELLORS Jane Mellors Kieran Watson Kieran Watson 

17/08/2016 Late Pursuit PHIL WILSON Amy Wilson Craig Harrison Kent MARTIN 

20/08/2016 Summer Pursuit 
MARTIN BRAD-
LEY 

MARTIN BRAD-
LEY 

  Jonathan Leigh 

21/08/2016 Summer Scorcher JOHN MELLORS Jane Mellors     

24/08/2016 Late Pursuit JOY MAPP JOY MAPP     

27/08/2016 Summer Pursuit   EDWIN POPE     

28/08/2016 Blue Riband Gen H/Cap   EDWIN POPE   
SEAN GOOD-
LIFFE 

31/08/2016 Daylight Dash Pursuit         

03/09/2016 Autumn Pursuit SIMON LAW ERIC GREEN 
ELIZABETH REV-
ELL 

  

04/09/2016 Fleetest of the Fleets GLYN RAWSON Matt RAWSON Contact Paula Tyers 

07/09/2016 Daylight Dash Pursuit Lucy Price Lucy Price   
SEAN GOOD-
LIFFE 

10/09/2016 
Late Novice Series & Autumn 
Pursuit 

PAUL NOBLE   Kieran Watson Kieran Watson 

11/09/2016 Blue Riband Gen H/Cap DR JOHN MANN Russ Short MARK LEECH Andrew Short 

14/09/2016 Daylight Dash Pursuit JOHN MELLORS Jane Mellors MARK TENNANT 
ADRIAN HARRI-
SON 

17/09/2016 
Late Novice Series & Autumn 
Pursuit 

JOY MAPP JOY MAPP DR JOHN MANN 
ADRIAN HARRI-
SON 

18/09/2016 Commodore's Firkin 
ROBERT SPEN-
CER 

RICHARD ADAMS Contact Rob Spencer 

24/09/2016 
Late Novice Series & Autumn 
Pursuit 

  
Jonathan Chap-
man 

NICHOLAS PAT-
RICK 

Matt RAWSON 

25/09/2016 Blue Riband Gen H/Cap       
ADRIAN HARRI-
SON 

01/10/2016 Handicap Open   Karen Whittle Contact Paula Tyers 

02/10/2016 Handicap Open   Karen Whittle Conatct Paula Tyers 

08/10/2016 
Late Novice Series & Autumn 
Pursuit 

    Kieran Watson Kieran Watson 

09/10/2016 Blue Riband Gen H/Cap 
MARTIN BRAD-
LEY 

MARTIN BRAD-
LEY 

    

15/10/2016 
Late Novice Series & Autumn 
Pursuit 

        

16/10/2016 Blue Riband Gen H/Cap     MARK LEECH   

22/10/2016 Autumn Pursuit         

23/10/2016 Frostbite Gen H/Cap     Bill Buckley   

30/10/2016 Frostbite Gen H/Cap 
ROGER 
VAUGHAN 

MICHAEL NEW-
TON 

Alan Knott Janet Knott 

06/11/2016 Frostbite Gen H/Cap JOY MAPP JOY MAPP     

13/11/2016 Frostbite Gen H/Cap STEVE HUNT BOB CABLE     

20/11/2016 Frostbite Gen H/Cap 
DAVID HAM-
MOND 

      

27/11/2016 Frostbite Gen H/Cap BOB CABLE STEVE HUNT     

04/12/2016 Frostbite Gen H/Cap 
MARTIN BRAD-
LEY 

MARTIN BRAD-
LEY 

    

11/12/2016 Frostbite Gen H/Cap         

18/12/2016 Frostbite Gen H/Cap Chris Bridge Matt RAWSON     

26/12/2016 Boxing Day Bash Contact Paula Tyers     



 
Thank you to everyone who contributed to the Tombola at the Ogston Open Day. 

We had a lot of fun, Gill Bates loaned us a Carousel which was very popular, it took a lot of concentration to 

pick up a sweet and it was óhave a go for freeô. 

The donated second hand sailing gear was sold at bargain prices and proved very popular, especially with par-

ents. 

Thank you to our willing helpers, Sarah Gomm and Reece, and Sam, Alex and Daniel Knighton. We kept dry 

thanks to Simon and Andy Knighton who lent us their large tent, and took it down again afterwards. 

At the end of the day we made Ã203.00 for the Harry Fisher Trust. 

The Trust is for the advancement of young sailors from Ogston Sailing Club and any youngster can apply. 

Contact: Dave Wood - -dwoodksn@aol.com 

      Harry Pye    harry.pye@ntlworld.com 

Lorna Pye 

Treasurer Harry Fisher Trust 

Sailability 

Mark, Jono and Callum have written a bit 

about their disability and how much they 

enjoy sailing. We all love sailing as a 

sport, but these people just need a bit of 

help. We are asking members if they 

would help out on a Saturday afternoon to 

buddy or help launch and recover the 

boats. I know it means you perhaps giving 

up an afternoon racing in your own, boat 

but without your help these people cannot 

sail at all.  Itôs not every Saturday we are 

asking you to do, just the odd one and the 

more people we have, the better it is. So 

please just let us know if you will be will-

ing to buddy and help someone out and 

enjoy this great sport. All you need is to 

be able to sail a boat. We will show you 

how to sail the challenger. I hope you en-

joy reading their articles. 

 Please let Dave Driffill know on  

daved.ff3449@gmail.com 

 



 



 



 


